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We recently purchased two new fire trucks. A lot 
of hard work and planning was involved, but Chief 
Jon Newton, along with his staff, were determined 
to make this happen. 

Just a few short weeks ago, Chief Newton, along 
with George Hardwick — who happens to be 
our longest-serving Village employee — visited 
the Seagrave facility in Wisconsin. While there, 
Chief Newton dedicated and presented one of the 
pumpers to George.

“I was absolutely honored today to present George 
Hardwick with a pumper that was named for him 
today at Seagrave in Clintonville, Wisconsin,” Chief 

Newton said at the dedication. “George started at 
Crestwood in 1974. He was a professional driver, 
and taught so many men how to drive and operate 
fire apparatus over the years, including myself. It 
was only fitting — such a great man that touched 
so many people’s lives and careers of so many guys 
that passed through Crestwood. We appreciate all 
you have done for this place. Love you Grandpa 
George!”

George is loved and respected by the many past 
and current administration and employees here at 
the Village. We plan on doing a presentation at the 
Village later this year when the rigs are fully ready.

This year’s Five-O race event will take place at Grundy County Speedway in Morris, Ill.

Village Acquires New Fire Trucks

Crestwood’s new fire truck was dedicated to long-serving Village employee George 
Hardwick.

Through the efforts of George Hardwick 
and Chief Jon Newton, Crestwood was 
able to purchase this fine, new fire truck 
for our Village.

A public Open House for the proposed Natalie 
Creek Trail will be held Tuesday, Sept. 13th, 
6:30pm at the Midlothian Park District Recreation 
Facility, located at 14500 S. Kostner Ave. in 
Midlothian. The meeting will introduce the Phase I 
Planning Study and planned route of this open 12-
mile multipurpose path and on-street trail.

The planned route will travel through five (5) 
communities: Oak Forest, Midlothian, Crestwood, 
Robbins and Blue Island. The Natalie Creek Trail 
is designed to connect two major regional trails: 

the Tinley Creek Trail (South of 159th Street) and 
the Cal-Sag Trail, which travels from Hammond, 
Indiana to Lemont, Illinois.

Funded by a grant from the Cook County 
Department of Transportation and contributions 
from the communities of Midlothian, Crestwood 
and Oak Forest, this Phase I Planning Study 
will be submitted to the Illinois Department of 
Transportation (IDOT) for funding to complete the 
engineering design.

“This is a great project for our Village,” said 
Mayor Ken Klein. “The trail will travel north from 
Midlothian on Kostner Avenue to Cal-Sag Road 
in Crestwood. It will include an off-road path on 
the north side of Cal-Sag Road, and will add a 
great asset for our bicycle enthusiasts and help us 
develop the properties along the Channel. This is a 
real benefit for Crestwood.”

All residents of Crestwood are invited and 
encouraged to offer any input. 

Public Open House for Planned Bicycle Route Through Crestwood
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The Crestwood Adviser is dedicated to presenting as much as 
it can about the Village of Crestwood so that the community 
can have the information it needs to strengthen and enrich 
the community of Crestwood. 

Our goal is to report the news as fully, fairly and as accurate-
ly as possible. Your comments and suggestions are encour-
aged, by phone or in writing, whether or not you wish such 
letters to be published. 

Under no circumstances will the Crestwood Adviser be li-
able for any misspellings, misprints, or damage caused by 
a Subscriber's reliance on information obtained. It is the 
responsibility of each Subscriber to evaluate the accuracy, 
completeness or usefulness of any information, opinion, 
advice or other content available through the Crestwood 
Adviser. Please seek the advice of professionals, as appropri-
ate, regarding the evaluation of any specific information, 
opinion, advice or other content.

Electronic feedback can be sent to: 
info@crestwoodadviser.com

For advertising: 
ads@crestwoodadviser.com

Village Board Meetings - 7:00pm
Crestwood Civic Center | 13820 S. Cicero Ave | Sept. 1st and 15th

Committee of the Whole - 7:00pm
Village Hall | 13800 S. Cicero Ave | Sept. 6th and 20th

Planning Commission – Zoning Board - 8:30pm
Crestwood Civic Center |  13820 S. Cicero Ave | Sept. 12th and 26th

Village Meeting Schedule

Dear Neighbors,
 
Where did our summer go? It seems like just 
yesterday that we were giving thanks for 
the warmer weather after the spring thaw, 
planting our gardens and making plans to grill 
out. Nonetheless, here we are in September, 
with our kids back in school and steady, cooler 
temperatures on the way. Things feel like 
they’re falling back into a familiar routine.
 
Except that a few things will be different this 
year. Usually, at about this time, Crestwood 
residents are advised to head to Village Hall to 
pick up their applications for their upcoming 
surplus refund checks. Due to Cook County’s 
delaying of the tax bills this year, this 
necessitates that the Village also will need to 
delay the surplus rebate process. Please follow 
this space, the Village of Crestwood Facebook 
page and website, where we will keep you 
updated as necessary.
 
As usual, though, we continue to remain 
diligent on the many projects underway in 
Crestwood. We ask your continued patience 
with the ongoing Playfield project, which 
continues. Should you have any questions 
about its progress, my phone line and door are 
always open.
 
We continue to take pride in the Village 
providing sporting opportunities for our area 
youth. We do everything possible to make 
it an affordable, safe, engaging experience 

for all families. The Fall Baseball season will 
be starting up again soon, promising a great 
time for children and families to get together 
and share America’s pastime and create some 
great memories. Come on out and check out a 
game!
 
We can also count ourselves lucky that new 
businesses continue to move into our Village 
and help us thrive, bringing greater and more 
diverse choices, as well as jobs and additional 
tax revenue to our local tax base. We would 
like to welcome several new businesses to 
Crestwood, including Tandoori Night Indian 
Restaurant at 14149 S. Cicero Ave., Kraft 
Custom Body Design at 5427 W. 127th St., 
and Nutrition Lab at 13314 S. Cicero Ave., 
with many more to follow. Stop in and say hi, 
and don’t be afraid to give them your business 
should you be in need — it’s what good 
neighbors do!
 
Crestwood also welcomes a new crossing 
guard. Give Crossing Guard Robin a honk and 
a wave while she begins assisting our students 
in the Village to get to school safely.
 
Let’s all be safe out there, and with school in 
session, drive with due caution.
 
Sincerely,
 

Ken Klein
 
Ken Klein 

LETTER FROM MAYOR KEN KLEIN

Village Board Meeting: New Time!

We would like to draw the attention of our Village 
residents and businesses that for the remainder of 
the year, our Village Board meetings will take place 
at 7:00pm instead of the previous 8:00pm start 
time. Please note this in your calendars. We hope to 
see you there!
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Important Numbers
Village Hall ………………..……..…………....…..
13800 S. Cicero Ave.
Main: (708) 371-4800  
Fax: (708) 371-4849
Hours: 
Mon., Wed., Thu., Fri.: 9:00am-4:00pm
Tues.: 9:00am-8:00pm

Police Department ………………..………….........
13840 S. Cicero Ave.
Main: (708) 371-4800 x 5007  
Fax: (708) 371-8307
Nonemergency (708) 385-5131 Emergency: 911

Fire Department ……………….……………….......
13840 S. Cicero Ave.
Main: (708) 371-4800 x4500
Fax: (708) 385-2836

Recreation & Wellness Facility ………………...... 
5331 w. 135th St.
Main: (708) 659-4800
Hours: 
Mon.-Thu.: 5:30am-10:00pm Friday 5:30am-8:00pm
Sat.-Sun.: 7:00am-5:00pm

Library ……………….....…………….……….........
4955 135th St.
Main: (708) 371-4090
Hours: 
Mon.-Thu.: 9:00am-8: 00pm
Friday: 9:00am-5:00pm

Saturday: 9:00am-4:00pm
Sunday: Closed

Worth Township ………………..…………….……..
 (708) 371-2900  (Residents north of 135th)

Bremen Township ………………......................... 
(708) 333-1591  (Residents south of 135th)

Republic Services.……………….........................
Call Village Hall first to be advised at (708) 371-4800, 
before dailing Republic Services at (708) 385-8252. 

IDOT………………..……………….………………...
(847) 705-4222

Cook County Highway Dept. ………………...…..
(708) 448-8006 or (847) 705-4228

Construction on the multi-year 
Playfield Area Infrastructure and 
Rehabilitation project continued 
throughout August in the Area 
2 portion North of 135th Street 
with water main replacements, 
curb and sidewalk replacements, 
and resurfacing of streets. Work 
was slowed somewhat by a month-
long strike by quarry workers that 
limited the availability of limestone 
gravel, according to Bill Graffeo, 
Village Services Director. 

The Village expects all paving and 
landscape restoration north of 
135th Street to be complete in 
September.

Attention next will be on the 
Crestwood Gardens neighborhood 
south of 135th Street, west of 
Long Avenue and north of 137th 
Street. After all of the water main 
is installed in the Village right-of-
way along the roads, the project 
contractor, Acqua Construction, 
will begin installing new water 
service lines for the 98 homes in 
the neighborhood. The purpose of 
these new copper service lines will 
be to connect the homes to the new 
water main, thereby making the old 

rear-yard service lines obsolete. 
After these new service lines are 
installed, all private property will be 
restored, along with replacements 
of damaged concrete and asphalt 
driveway aprons and road patching 
before the construction season ends 
this year. 

“Our project in the Gardens area 
is vital to our investment in 
replacing aging infrastructure and 
strengthening the neighborhood,” 
said Mayor Klein. “Replacing the 
old, rusted cast iron pipes in the 
rear yards will save vital resources 
of money and water over the 
coming decades. Next year, we 
plan to replace and improve all the 
storm sewer collection system in 
the area to reduce street flooding. 
After that, we will resurface all 
the neighborhood streets. All 
these efforts are focused on 
neighborhood improvement and 
homeowner value.”

Questions about construction on 
the Playfield project can be directed 
to the Village Clerk, Cathy Johnson, 
at (708) 371-4800 or at 
cjohnson@crestwood.illinois.gov. 

Work Continues on 
Playfield Project

Though work was slowed in August due to a monthlong 
strike by quarry workers, the Village expects to have all 
paving and landscape restoration north of 135th St. to be 
completed later this month.

Harvest Time in the 
Southwest Suburbs: 
Local Farmer’s 
Markets
Something about fall and the time of harvest 
makes us want to get out and enjoy the local 
farmer’s markets spread out across the area. 
Whether you’re looking for fresh produce, 
baked goods or something unusual and hand-
made to give as a gift, your local farmer’s 
markets are a great place to look. Here are 
the dates, times and locations for some of the 
Southwest Suburbs’ best places to shop 
local-grown and -produced:

Alsip
Tuesdays through Oct. 26th, 3:00-7:00pm
12521 S. Kostner Ave.

Oak Forest
Saturdays through Oct. 30th, 8:00am-1:00pm
4850 W. 159th St. 

Palos Heights
Wednesdays through Oct. 5th, 8:00am-
1:00pm
12217 S. Harlem Ave., Municipal Parking Lot

Tinley Park
Saturdays through Oct. 15th, 8:00am-
12:30pm
Zabrocki Plaza – 17375 S. Oak Park Ave.

What’s in Season?

September: Apples, Bell peppers, Berries, 
Cabbage, Carrots, Cauliflower, Corn (sweet), 
Cucumbers, Eggplant, Garlic, Grapes, Greens, 
Herbs, Horseradish, Lettuce, Melons, Nec-
tarines, Okra, Onions, Peaches, Pears, Peas, 
Plums, Potatoes, Pumpkins, Radishes, 
Rhubarb, Spinach, Squash, Sweet Potatoes, 
Tomatoes and Turnips.

October: Apples, Bell peppers, Cabbage, 
Cauliflower, Corn (sweet), Cucumbers, 
Eggplant, Garlic, Grapes, Greens, Herbs, 
Horseradish, Lettuce, Melons, Okra, Onions, 
Pears, Peas, Plums, Potatoes, Pumpkins, 
Radishes, Rhubarb, Spinach, Squash, Sweet 
Potatoes, Tomatoes and Turnips.
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The Village of Crestwood has been recognizing 
homeowners and businesses in our community for 
their diligence and imagination in landscaping and 
care of their properties for many years. Our goal is 
to encourage local residents and business own-
ers to continue keeping Crestwood an attractive 
community in which to live, work, and to bring a 
business. Awards are presented to property own-
ers and businesses at their places of residence or 
business, or at the Village Board meeting. 
 
We want you to know that your efforts in main-
taining your property enhance the appearance 
of our community, and are appreciated by your 
fellow residents and businesses. A special award 
to show our appreciation and a lawn sign will be 
given to you for display in your yard until the end 
of November. This award is our way of officially 
recognizing the beautiful contribution you have 
made to our village. 
 
The sign will need to be returned to the Village 
Hall by early December, or before the snow flies. 
Thank you in advance for returning the sign. 
 An announcement of the winners, as well as 
presentation of the lawn signs and certificates, will 
be made at a Village Board Meeting Oct. 6th, 2022 
at the Civic Center, 13820 S. Cicero Avenue, at 

7:00pm. We welcome you all to join us to celebrate 
our winners! 

On behalf of the Village, we would like to thank 
you for your participation in making the Village of 
Crestwood a more beautiful and enjoyable com-
munity in which to live. 
 
Selection Process 
 
Properties are judged based on overall appear-
ance and condition, as well as landscape design 
and maintenance. Local properties are selected to 
receive Beautification Awards because the owners/
businesses have either made substantial recent 
improvements or have continued to maintain an 
existing property in an aesthetically pleasing con-
dition, which serves to beautify the surrounding 
neighborhood. 
 
Nomination Process 
 
If you would like to nominate your own home, a 
neighbor's home, or a local business, please submit 
an email with “Beautification Award Nominee” in 
the header to cjohnson@crestwood.illinois.gov.

You may drop off your nomination to Village Hall,

13800 Cicero Ave., if you prefer, or call it in at 
(708) 371-4800.
 
Please note, only nominations for front yards 
or side yards (if a corner property) are 
accepted. Backyards are not eligible for 
awards. All nominations are due by Sept. 
15th, 2022.
 
Please include in the email or other submission 
why you think this property should be nominated. 
If you have a picture of the property, that would 
be great! Don’t forget to include the address. If 
you are the homeowner and can share some of the 
recent upgrades or changes you have made, please 
do so. 

Thank you again, everybody, and good luck!

Crestwood Residents

Real Estate Closings & Contracts

Wills & Trusts
Traffic Citations

Real Estate Tax Appeals

Personal Injury 
 Worker’s Compensation

Former 
State Prosecutor

Attorneys at Law

JOHN Z. TOSCAS
ZENO J. TOSCAS

12616 S. Harlem, Palos Heights
448-0200

Attorneys at Law
LLC

Announcing This Year’s Crestwood 
Beautification Awards

It’s time, once again, for the Crestwood Beautifi-
cation Awards — nominate yourself or a 
neighbor!

School Bus Safety Tips
School is back in session, and the fleet of big, yellow buses once 
again is making the rounds. Driving in the presence of school 
buses carries a bit of extra care and responsibility, because of 
the precious passengers on board, but also because you have to 
expect the unexpected. 

Here are some tips to refresh your memory on how best to pro-
ceed in the vicinity of a school bus:

• When driving in neighborhoods with bus stops, schools 
or school zones, watch out for children walking or bicycling 
to school.

• Slow down. Look for children walking in the street, espe-
cially if there are no sidewalks in the neighborhood. 

• Remember, children do not easily estimate vehicle 
speeds and often misjudge when it is safe to cross the street 
when a vehicle is approaching.

• Learn and obey the school bus laws in your state. Obey 
the “flashing signal light system” that school bus drivers use 
to alert motorists of pending actions.

• Yellow flashing lights indicate that the bus is preparing 
to stop to load or unload children. Motorists should slow 
down and prepare to stop their vehicles. 

Red flashing lights and extended stop areas indicate that the bus 
has stopped, and that children are getting on or off. Motorists 
must stop their cars and wait until the red lights stop flashing. 
The extended stop sign is withdrawn, and the bus begins moving 
before they can start driving again.
Source: National Highway Transportation Safety Administration
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LEFT, TOP, RIGHT: Crestwood kids enjoyed some good, clean 
fun courtesy of DJS Foam Party at Crestwood's National Night 
Out last month.

ABOVE: Jocelyn Esparza, Angelina Summerfield, Sarah 
Powers, Village Services Director Bill Graffeo and Gary 
Winer share a moment before the camera.

RIGHT: Pizza was 
available in force at 

Crestwood’s National 
Night Out from both 
Beggar’s Pizza and 
Knootz Pizza. Here, 

Sarah Powers delivers!

BELOW: Little ones were 
able to enjoy pony rides 
courtesy of Field Valley 
Farms.

LEFT: Our Na-
tional Night Out 
couldn't have hap-
pened without the 
help of wonderful 
volunteers like (L-
R) Doreen Kalck, 
Opie Oslakovich 
and Mary 
Ferguson, to 
whom we are end-
lessly grateful.

RIGHT: Art Ronin 
pals around with 

Jessie and Woody 
from “Toy Story,” 

and Chase from 
“Paw Patrol.”

LEFT: (L to R) Bill 
Madlender, Trustee 
Brian Skala, Mayor 
Ken Klein, Village 
Services Director Bill 
Graffeo.

ABOVE: Sponsors like 
ComEd made the whole 
event possible, and a 
tremendous success.
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Mr. Plumbing has

been a part of this

great community for

42 years!

Help us to give back to that community! We are

collecting non-perishable food donations in our

showroom to be distributed to Operation Blessing.

Operation Blessing is a not-for-profit food pantry

that has been serving our community since 1982.

We are located at:

14024 S. Cicero Ave. in Crestwood

(708) 385-8607

We Watch, We Call!
Mayor Presta and the Board of Trustees have heard the requests of many to report crimes in our Village. 
Working with our Police Department, a compiled snapshot of a month’s reporting will be shown here in 
the Crestwood Adviser. Our intent is to inform the public in order to protect and be vigilant in calling upon 
our Police. The Mayor urges all to stay tuned in to your neighbors’ wellbeing and property. Call our police. 
Report suspicious activity. Be aware. (911 or Dispatch non-Emergency 708-385-5131).

Every month we continue to remind res-
idents about all the scams that are oc-
curring. Please remember that if anyone 
contacts you for any suspicious reason 
— overdue taxes, warrant for your arrest, 
allegations of illegal activity on your ac-
counts — and offers to allow you to settle 
the matter by purchasing gift cards, IT IS 
A SCAM! 

Do not give anyone on the phone your 
personal or banking information. Do not 
allow anyone over the phone or via email 
or link to access your computer.

If you have any doubts at all, please con-
tact the police department for advice. 
Senior Service Office Tom Dawson or any 
other police officer will be able to assist 
you in determining if it is a scam. Our 
officers are here 24 hours a day, and would 
rather respond to assist you in prevent-
ing a scam than to have to take a report 
in which you have been scammed out of 
thousands of dollars.

Deceptive Practice

07-13–2022: A woman reported that she re-
ceived a text message that alleged to be in ref-
erence an unauthorized Amazon transaction. 
The victim called the number and spoke with 

someone identifying themselves as Amazon 
Security. The victim was instructed to down-
load and create a Wish Application for further 
assistance. The Wish Application, along with 
the Ask App, was utilized to link the victim’s 
profile with the suspect. The suspect was then 
able to gain access to the victim’s cell phone 
and accessed her Bank of America account and 
transferred $1,996.00. 

07-28-2022: A resident reported that she 
received a letter from the IRS claiming that she 
owed a substantial amount of money. After 
contacting the IRS, the victim was advised to 
file a police report for identity theft.

Theft

07-05 2022:  A victim reported that while 
inside Planet Fitness, located in the 4900 block 
of Cal Sag Road, unknown suspects broke into 
his locker, stealing a black bag that contained a 
handgun. 

07-14 -2022: Unknown suspects stole a 2019 
Jeep Grand Cherokee from the 135th block of 
Lawler. 

07-17-2022: Unknown suspects stole a pack-
age that was delivered by Amazon in the 5300 
block of Waterbury Way.

07-21-2022:  A woman reported that she 
accidentally left her purse on the counter at 
Wingstop as she left the restaurant. A short 
time later, she received an alert on her phone 
that her credit card was being utilized. A check 
of the surveillance cameras showed a female 
and three small children take possession of the 
purse before leaving the establishment. 

07-25-2022: Unknown suspects stole a 2018 
Dodge Journey from the 5300 block of 138th 
Place. 

07-25-2022:  Unknown suspects entered a ve-
hicle in the 5300 block of 138th Place and stole 
an iPhone. 

07-25-2022: Unknown suspects entered a 
vehicle in the 138th block of Sandra Lane and 
stole a wallet. 

Criminal Damage to Property  

07-18-2022:  Unknown suspects shattered sev-
eral windows belonging to multiple businesses 
in the 4700 block of Midlothian Turnpike.

07-24-2022: Two unknown suspects threw 
rocks at the window of a business, causing it to 
shatter, in the 131st block of Rivercrest Drive. 

 New Business

The Village would like to extend a hearty welcome to new local business 
Nutrition Lab, offering healthy eating options for area residents. Pas-
sionate about fitness and good health, the proprietors started Nutrition 
Lab out of a need to offer the community some meal and dessert options 
that are genuinely good for you. There’s nothing that says getting fit 
and in shape can’t be delicious — and that’s why they offer a wide array 
of tasty options, including more than 40 healthy smoothie flavors, Acai 
bowls and boosted teas. 

And, a quick reminder: When you keep your money local, sales taxes help 
fund vital services in our community, and help it to grow. In addition, by 
creating demand, you encourage new businesses to thrive, making our 
community a desirable location for other new businesses, and in general 
to help our Village grow. 
 
Help us welcome Nutrition Lab to the Village — give them a try!
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REMEMBER, THE MORE I SELL YOUR CRESTWOOD 
PROPERTY FOR THE MORE MINE ARE WORTH! 

With over 32 years of experience and selling over 450 
Crestwood homes and condominiums myself, 100 in 

the last 4 years alone, I can help you get the  
highest price from the sale of your property. Nobody 

knows the Crestwood market better.

THINKING ABOUT MAKING A 
MOVE IN 2022? THEN 

EXPERIENCE THE CLIFF RAGO 
DIFFERENCE!

NO ONE IN THE WORLD SELLS
MORE HOMES THAN RE/MAX AND 
NO ONE HAS SOLD MORE CRESTWOOD
PROPERTIES THAN CLIFF.
RE/MAX 10 708-267-0758
THE CRESTWOOD EXPERT!

CALL CLIFF AT 708-267-0758
FOR A FREE NO OBLIGATION MARKET APPRAISAL 

LIFE TIME CRESTWOOD RESIDENT & FULL TIME REALTOR

CRESTWOOD FEATURED PROPERTY OF THE MONTH
TRUE FIRST FLOOR CONDOMINIUMN WITH NO STEPS AT ALL 
LOCATED OFF OF CIRCLE DRIVE. JUST UPDATED AND 
REMODELED WITH ALL BRAND NEW STAINLESS STEEL 
APPLIANCES, CORRIAN COUNTER TOPS, BEAUTIFUL PLANK 
FLOORING, FRESH PAINT AND MORE. 2 BEDROOMS, 2 FULL 
BATHS, IN UNIT LAUNDRY RM AND A RESEVED PARKING 
SPOT PLUS A 1 CAR GARAGE. ASKING $174,900. FOR MORE 
INFORMATION OR TO VIEW THIS FINE PROPERTY.CALL 
CLIFF AT 708-267-0758
                                 

We’ll provide answers to your questions, including: 

•  What are my options here in Cook County?

•  Which plan is right for me?

•  How do I choose?

Medicare basics and beyond 
Your local, licensed sales agent can tell you about Original Medicare, 
available through the federal government, and Medicare Advantage, from 
private companies such as Humana. 

Humana offers low-premium Medicare Advantage health plans and will 
help you find the one that meets your needs.

A more human way 
to healthcare™

Humana is a Medicare Advantage HMO, PPO and PFFS organization with a Medicare 
contract. Enrollment in any Humana plan depends on contract renewal.  At 
Humana, it is important you are treated fairly.  Humana Inc. and its subsidiaries 
comply with applicable Federal Civil Rights laws and do not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, 
gender identity, ancestry, marital status or religion. English: ATTENTION: If you 
do not speak English, language assistance services, free of charge, are available 
to you. Call 1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). Español (Spanish): ATENCIÓN: Si habla 
español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al 
1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). 繁體中文 (Chinese): 注意：如果您使用繁體中文 ，您可以免費獲

得語言援助服務 。請致電 1‑877‑320‑1235 (聽聽聽聽: 711) 。

Y0040_GHHL77GEN22_T65_AD_M

Turning 65, 
new to Medicare 
or retiring soon?

Call a licensed independent sales agent
LAURA MANDUJANO 
Hablo Español
312‑825‑5194 (TTY: 711)
En español? Llame al 312-825-5194 (TTY: 711)
Laurainsurance1@gmail.com

We’ll provide answers to your questions, including: 

•  What are my options here in Cook County?

•  Which plan is right for me?

•  How do I choose?

Medicare basics and beyond 
Your local, licensed sales agent can tell you about Original Medicare, 
available through the federal government, and Medicare Advantage, from 
private companies such as Humana. 

Humana offers low-premium Medicare Advantage health plans and will 
help you find the one that meets your needs.

A more human way 
to healthcare™

Humana is a Medicare Advantage HMO, PPO and PFFS organization with a Medicare 
contract. Enrollment in any Humana plan depends on contract renewal.  At 
Humana, it is important you are treated fairly.  Humana Inc. and its subsidiaries 
comply with applicable Federal Civil Rights laws and do not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, 
gender identity, ancestry, marital status or religion. English: ATTENTION: If you 
do not speak English, language assistance services, free of charge, are available 
to you. Call 1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). Español (Spanish): ATENCIÓN: Si habla 
español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al 
1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). 繁體中文 (Chinese): 注意：如果您使用繁體中文 ，您可以免費獲

得語言援助服務 。請致電 1‑877‑320‑1235 (聽聽聽聽: 711) 。
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We’ll provide answers to your questions, including: 

•  What are my options here in Cook County?

•  Which plan is right for me?

•  How do I choose?

Medicare basics and beyond 
Your local, licensed sales agent can tell you about Original Medicare, 
available through the federal government, and Medicare Advantage, from 
private companies such as Humana. 

Humana offers low-premium Medicare Advantage health plans and will 
help you find the one that meets your needs.

A more human way 
to healthcare™

Humana is a Medicare Advantage HMO, PPO and PFFS organization with a Medicare 
contract. Enrollment in any Humana plan depends on contract renewal.  At 
Humana, it is important you are treated fairly.  Humana Inc. and its subsidiaries 
comply with applicable Federal Civil Rights laws and do not discriminate on the 
basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, sexual orientation, gender, 
gender identity, ancestry, marital status or religion. English: ATTENTION: If you 
do not speak English, language assistance services, free of charge, are available 
to you. Call 1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). Español (Spanish): ATENCIÓN: Si habla 
español, tiene a su disposición servicios gratuitos de asistencia lingüística. Llame al 
1‑877‑320‑1235 (TTY: 711). 繁體中文 (Chinese): 注意：如果您使用繁體中文 ，您可以免費獲

得語言援助服務 。請致電 1‑877‑320‑1235 (聽聽聽聽: 711) 。

Y0040_GHHL77GEN22_T65_AD_M

Turning 65, 
new to Medicare 
or retiring soon?

Call a licensed independent sales agent
LAURA MANDUJANO 
Hablo Español
312‑825‑5194 (TTY: 711)
En español? Llame al 312-825-5194 (TTY: 711)
Laurainsurance1@gmail.com

Crestwood Featured 
Home of the Month
Located in the Playfield subdivision, this 3-bedroom, 1-½  bath ranch 
home has a big rear yard and a 2-½ car garage. Many recent improve-
ments. Asking $237,500. For more information or to view this great 
home, call Cliff at (708) 267-0758.

Recognizing Symptoms of 
Ovarian Cancer
September is Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month. Nearly 22,000 
women in the United States are diagnosed with ovarian cancer each 
year, and approximately 14,000 women die from the disease. Unfor-
tunately, most cases are diagnosed in later stages when the prognosis 
is poor. However, if diagnosed and 
treated early when the cancer is 
confined to the ovary, the five-year 
survival rate is over 90 percent. 
That’s why it’s imperative that the 
early signs and symptoms are rec-
ognized not only by women, but by 
their families and the healthcare 
community.

Ovarian cancer signs and symptoms 
include:

• Feeling the need to urinate 
urgently or often
• Trouble eating or feeling full 
quickly
• Pelvic or abdominal pain
• Bloating
• Back pain
• Upset stomach or heartburn
• Fatigue
• Constipation or menstrual changes
• Pain during sex

There is no early detection test for ovarian cancer; a Pap test cannot 
detect the disease. So, women need to know their bodies, be aware of 
the signs and take early action.

The National Ovarian Cancer Coalition (NOCC) advocates national 
programs and local market initiatives, with the goal to educate com-
munities and increase awareness about the symptoms of ovarian 
cancer. The NOCC also provides information to assist newly diagnosed 
patients, give hope to survivors and support caregivers. It also con-
tributes to the advancement of ovarian cancer research.

Please visit ovarian.org for more information.

Source: National Ovarian Cancer Coalition
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Attention Veterans
If you were honorably discharged from the U.S. military 
and believe you suffer from an injury or illness that you 
contracted because of your service, you are invited to 
attend a meeting of the Disabled American Veterans 
(DAV) Chapter 84 in Crestwood to get help in filing a 
claim for your injury or illness.

There is no charge or fee for this service. The DAV is a 
national service organization comprising of veterans 

dedicated to helping other veterans to receive the 
medical attention and compensation they deserve. 

DAV Chapter 84 meets on the first Friday of each month 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Elks Lodge #1596 at 4428 Midlothian 
Turnpike in Crestwood, Illinois. National and Chapter 
Service Officers will be available to assist you in filing a 
claim for compensation and medical assistance. Bring a 
copy of your DD-214 to the meeting with you. 

Again, this service and all subsequent services provided 
by the DAV are free of charge. To learn more about the 
DAV and its mission to serve disabled veterans, visit 
their website at: www.DAV84.org. 

ELKS LODGE #1596 | 4428 Midlothian Turnpike in Crestwood, Illinois. 

As part of the Tinley Park American Legion 
Post 615 Preserving Our Heritage initiative, 
we look this month at the stories and rev-
elations of the valor and sacrifice of Walter 
Dudek.

Walter Dudek was born and raised on 40th 
and Francisco in Brighton Park. He attended 
St. Pancratius Grammar School and graduat-
ed from Kelly High School in 1941. He then 
attended Illinois Institute of Technology 
prior to his induction into the United States 
Army Air Corps in 1942. The Army Air Corps 
was the military aviation service during 
World War II, and was the predecessor of the 
U.S. Air Force later established in September 
1947. 

Walter’s basic training took place at Fort 
Johnson in Massachusetts. It was deter-
mined that he could not qualify as a fighter 
pilot due to his poor hearing. Walter’s orders 
saw him shipped to New Guinea, where he 
would serve as a fighter-bomber repairman. 

In January of 1942, the Japanese invaded 
the Australian territories of New Guinea. 
Allied forces defeated the Imperial Japanese 
Marines in New Guinea in September 1942, 
marking the first land defeat suffered by the 
Japanese in the Pacific. The defeat at Milne 
Bay would put the Empire of Japan on the 
defensive for the rest of the war. 

He advanced to the rank of Technical Ser-
geant. New Guinea was strategically impor-
tant to the Allies for its large land, air and 

naval bases. In 1943-1944, Allied Forces, 
backed by America’s manpower, industrial 
might and raw materials, steadily advanced 
toward Japan and the liberation of the Phil-
ippines. The New Guinea campaign in the 
Pacific lasted from January 1942 to August 
1945. In February 1946, Walter was honora-
bly discharged and said his Army experience 
of camaraderie, discipline and travel were all 
good times, but the recollection of a world 
at war will forever remain bittersweet. He 
served his country well while in the Pacific, 
and bravely faced the dangers of war with 
Japan in New Guinea and the Philippines.

Returning to Chicago’s Brighton Park neigh-
borhood, he resided in his grandparents’ 
three-flat apartment until 1955. During 
that time, he graduated from Loyola Dental 
School and started his dental 
practice that would last for 
the next 40 years. He and his 
family purchased a home on 
53rd and Rutherford, where 
he lived for nearly 60 years. 
He enjoyed his retirement of 
more than 20 years, and was 
a parishioner and member 
of the Holy Name Society 
at St. Daniel the Prophet 
parish. He took great pride 
in his 14 grandchildren and 
his four great-grandchildren. 
Prior to his death at the age 
of 91, he especially savored 
the experience of the Honor 
Flight Chicago trip to Wash-

ington, D.C., where he visited the World War 
II Memorial and the Smithsonian Institute 
Air and Space Museum. To have shared that 
unforgettable day of honor with his lifelong 
buddy Chet Bochenek was great. The two had 
remained good friends from grammar school, 
through high school, WWII, dental school, 
and as longtime members of the American 
Legion Post #1028, so sharing this experi-
ence together was especially resonant.

Ken McClory is a Tinley Park American Legion 
Post 615 member who authored the feature and 
currently is taking the lead in his Post’s “Pre-
serving Our Heritage” initiative. If you have a 
veteran in your life whose story deserves to be 
told, please feel free to reach out to Ken at (708) 
214-3385.

Preserving Our Heritage: Walter Dudek

Chet Bochenek (left) and Walter Dudek (right), taken during 
their Honor Flight Chicago trip.

Shepard 
Welcomes New 
Faculty
Principal Dr. Jennifer Pollack and Shepard 
High School welcomed two new faculty mem-
bers for the 2022-2023 school year.

The new staff members include Family and 
Consumer Science teacher Jorie Martinez, 
who earned a bachelor’s degree from the 
Eastern Illinois University and Special Edu-
cation teacher Justin Perkins, who earned 
a bachelor’s degree from the University of 
Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

LEFT: Shepard welcomes new faculty mem-
bers Jorie Martinez and Justin Perkins.
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ELKS LODGE #1596 | 4428 Midlothian Turnpike in Crestwood, Illinois. 

12701 S. Central Ave.
708-388-4050

beggarspizza.com

Crestwood

NOW 

OPEN!
Bring this in for a 

FREE Beggars Item...
while supplies last! 09/30/2209/30/22

ComEd Lends a 
Hand
ComEd understands that in times of uncer-
tainty, a little support goes a long way. When it 
comes to managing your energy, ComEd offers 
solutions that lend a hand when you need it 
most. Payment assistance options are availa-
ble if you’re experiencing financial hardship. 
For more control over your energy costs, take 
advantage of ComEd’s energy efficiency offers 
to help you save on your bill. 

Help When You Need It Most 

When you’re going through rough times and 
need help to pay your electric bill, ComEd is 
there. Its CARE Program has multiple options 
that can assist you in keeping your power on*. 

Residential Special Hardship 
Past due on your electric bill? Are you a senior, 
or have you experienced a hardship such as job 
loss, documented illness, or a disability? Resi-
dential Special Hardship provides grants of up 
to $500* to help with your past-due balance. 
For information, please visit ComEd.com/
CARE. 

To apply, please call 800-571-2332.

What is LIHEAP? 
Low Income Home Energy Assistance Program. 
Powering your home can take a toll on your 
budget during a Midwest winter. LIHEAP is a 
federally administered program that can help 
you to stay warm. Whether you rent or own 
your home, it offers financial help to limit-
ed-income households to pay your heat and 
electric bills. Applications can be made online, 
by phone, or in person.

Visit LIHEAPillinois.com for details. Prefer to 
call instead? Residents can call 800-571-2332 
for more information. 

CHAMP 
ComEd Helps Activated/Veteran Military 
Personnel. ComEd salutes its active and vet-
eran military customers. If you’re a current or 
veteran member of the U.S. Armed Forces, 

National Guard or Reserves, ComEd offers aid 
if you have fallen behind on your electric bill. 
Benefits are available once every two years, and 
may include cancellation of late fees, deposit 
reduction, and grant amounts up to $1,000* 
toward a past-due balance. Please visit ComEd.
com/CARE or call 888-806-CARE (2273) for 
more information and application instructions. 

Support Is All Around You 

ComEd wants you to think of it as part of your 
support system, helping you pay your bill, 
control your energy costs, and save money. See 
if you qualify for financial assistance or one of 
our income-eligible energy efficiency offerings. 

Energy Efficiency Program 
On a budget? The ComEd® Energy Efficiency 
Program offers multiple ways for you to con-
trol energy use, lower your bill, and improve 
the comfort of your home. If you have a low- or 
moderate-income house-
hold, you may be eligible 
for a free energy savings 
kit. You can also pick 
up free LED lightbulbs 
at participating food 
pantries or take advan-
tage of in-store instant 
discounts on LEDs and 
other energy-saving 
products at participating 
retailers. If your home is 
eligible, you may receive 
home energy upgrades, 
including draft sealing 
and insulation, at no 
charge.

To learn more, visit 
ComEd.com/IncomeEli-
gible or call 855-433-
2700. 

Bill and Payment 
Options 

Budget Billing 
Want to know exactly 
how much you’ll pay 
each month? Budget 
Billing is a predictable 
monthly payment based 

on your electricity usage from the last 12 
months. It balances seasonal spikes and higher 
bills by creating a steady monthly payment. To 
help keep your budget on track, your Budget 
Bill payment will be reviewed every six months. 
Adjustments will be made as needed to help 
keep the monthly payment in line with your 
actual usage. 

Deferred Payment Arrangements 
Large or past-due bills can be overwhelm-
ing. A Deferred Payment Arrangement can 
help. Once you make a down payment on the 
amount owed, the remaining balance is paid 
through installments in addition to your regu-
lar monthly bill. 

For more information about any of these pro-
grams, visit ComEd.com/CARE or call 888-806-
CARE (2273).

*Program availability subject to change.
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 For more Information

               708-371-4800 Ext: 6CALENDAR: SEPTEMBER 2022BIELA CENTER
4545 Midlothian Turnpike - Crestwood, IL 
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FRIDAY | Bingo at 1:15pm  

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Women's Pinochle (12-4 pm)
Int. Crochet (4-6:30pm)

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Women's Pinochle (12-4 pm)
Int. Crochet (4-6:30pm)

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Women's Pinochle (12-4 pm)
Int. Crochet (4-6:30pm)

Bingo (12-3 pm)
TOPS (6-7:30 pm)

Bingo (12-3 pm)
TOPS (6-7:30 pm)
Beginner Crochet (4-6 pm)

Bingo (12-3 pm)
TOPS (6-7:30 pm)
Beginner Crochet (4-6 pm)

Bingo (12-3 pm)
TOPS (6-7:30 pm)
Beginner Crochet (4-6 pm)

Art Class (10-12 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Men's Pinochle (12-4 pm)

Art Class (10-12 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Men's Pinochle (12-4 pm)

Art Class (10-12 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Men's Pinochle (12-4 pm)

Art Class (10-12 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Men's Pinochle (12-4 pm)

PRIDE OF OREGON 

Card Club (12-3 pm)
Line Dance (1-2 pm)
Mexican Train (1-3 pm)

FOUR WINDS

Line Dance (1-2 pm)
Mexican Train (1-3 pm)
Bunco (1:30-4 pm)

Line Dance (1-2 pm)
Mexican Train (1-3 pm)

Game Night (6-8 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Bingo (12:15-3:15 pm)
Line Dance Party
(6:30-10 pm)

Art League (7-10 pm)
Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Bingo (12:15-3:15 pm)

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Bingo (12:15-3:15 pm)
Scrapbooking (5-9 pm)

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Bingo (12:15-3:15 pm)

CLOSED
Labor Day

Line Dance (1-2 pm)
Mexican Train (1-3 pm)
Bunco (1:30-4 pm)

Look What’s Cooking!!!

Friday, Sept. 2nd: Choice of Hot Dog, Hamburger, Cheeseburger
Tuesday, Sept. 6th: Madori's Zesty Italian Sausage Sandwich
Friday, Sept. 9th: Garlic Shrimp Stir-fry
Tuesday, Sept. 13th: Chicken Parmesan
Friday, Sept. 16th: Sloppy Joe
Tuesday, Sept. 19th: Crockpot Beefy Potato Taco Casserole
Friday, Sept. 23rd: Turkey Apricot Wrap
Tuesday, Sept. 27th: Salisbury Steak
Friday, Sept. 30th: Slow Cooker Pineapple Chicken

 Lunches are $5.00. Extra Dessert, Pop and Water are $1.00. Please pay 
before receiving your lunch. On Tuesdays we serve from 12:00-1:00 pm 
and Fridays from 12:15-1:15 pm. Bingo will be played following lunch. All 
lunches are served with a side and dessert. Reservations must be made 
one week in advance. For cancellation, call: 708-371-4800 Option #6. 

TUESDAY | Bingo at 1pm  MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY | Fitness from 11am-12pm 

Monday    Tuesday    Wednesday    Thursday    Friday

Please Read…  
Important Policy Information 

 

New Payment Policy — Effective Immediately 

              Full payment is due upon reservation. 

We will no longer be excepting reservations without 
full payment.  

 

REMINDER: REFUND POLICY 

We would like to remind everyone about our 

 No Refunds Policy.  

If you are unable to attend a trip that you have paid for, 
you will have the option to try and find someone to take 

your place.  

**Unless there is a waiting list, in which case you will not 
need to find a replacement, and you will be issued a 

refund** 

 

No refunds will be given otherwise.  

 

This is in place because we have to pay the facility’s fees 
prior to our trip, which means that they are paid well in 

advance, and your seat has already been paid for.  

 

If you have any questions, please call Cindy or Ashley  

708-371-4800 Option #6 

Chair Fitness (11-12 pm)
Bingo (12:15-3:15 pm)

FALL FESTIVAL OF CRAFTS

Line Dance (1-2 pm)
Mexican Train (1-3 pm)
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February Adult Programs

Adult Take & Make Valentine Craft Kits
Valentine Lantern - Available Monday, February 7, 2022

A limited number of kits will be available at the Front Desk while supplies last.

Stampin' Up Card Class!
Create your own one-of-a-kind themed greeting cards! Limited seating is available in order to safely accommodate our patrons. If you're interested in

joining our in-person demonstration, please call (708) 371-4090, or visit the Front Desk to register. Cost is $5 per person.
Monday, February 14, 2022, at 6:00pm. Face Masks will be required by all who attend.

Adult Book Club
Join us on the first Wednesday of the month at 6:30pm for our patron run book club!  Read new or old favorites, and meet some

new friends! Title suggestions are always welcome. Our February Book Club will meet on Wednesday, February 2, 2022, at 6:30pm

Scrabble Club
Stop by the library to join a game of Scrabble and meet some new folks! (In-Person Program) Saturday, February 19th, 10:30am- 12:30pm

Needles & Yarn Knitting Club
Bring your knitting, crocheting, or sewing projects to the library and make some new friends while working!

Monday, February 28, 6:30pm (In-Person Program)

Chicago's Yesteryear
Historian Jim Gibbons will bring back all the fun and excitement of the Chicagoland area past-- the theaters, museums, amusement parks,

restaurants, local celebrities, television shows and much, much more!
Monday, February 21st, 6:00pm (Virtual Presentation)

Illinois Libraries Present: An Evening with Jasmine Guillory
Join us for a lively evening with one of romance's brightest new voices, bestselling author Jasmine Guillory, as she discusses her newest novel, 

While We Were Dating, and the modern rom-com.
Wednesday, February 16th, 7:00pm (Virtual Presentation)
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15812 S. Wolf Road
Orland Park, IL 60462

BROKER

Life-long Crestwood 
Resident 

Fax 708.361.9618

708.431.3111

E-Mail  mtoscas@c21affiliated.com

MYCHAL J. TOSCAS

GET UP AND GET OUT!

Windy City Thunderbolts Vs. Gateway 
Grizzlies
Thursday, Sept. 1st, 7:05pm
Ozinga Field | 14011 S. Kenton Ave., Crestwood 
It’s the season’s last White Castle Wrestling Thursday in 2022! 
Every Wrestling Thursday, the Windy City ThunderBolts transforms 
into the Windy City Sliders! The home team will wear special 
“Sliders” team jerseys which will be auctioned off, with all proceeds 
of the auction going to Castle Shares charity! Bid on these jerseys at 
www.32auctions.com/sliders. The first 500 fans 21 years of age and 
older will receive a pint glass courtesy of Lakeshore Beverage. The 
night continues with amazing beer specials served all night long. 
Finally, all seltzers and craft beer selections are just $3.75. After 
the game, Zelo Pro Wrestling performs a fantastic 1-hour wrestling 
show presented by White Castle. And, as always, kids can run the 
bases after every home game.

Monarch Mania!
Saturday, Sept. 3rd, 10:00am-12:00pm
Sand Ridge Nature Center
15891 Paxton Ave., South Holland
Come learn about the incredible journey monarchs make every year. 
Participants are encouraged to share their family migration stories, 
map their journey, and create a take-home butterfly. For more 
information, call (708) 868-0606 or email sandridge.naturecenter@
cookcountyil.gov. Cost: FREE.

Movie in the Moonlight Double Feature
Saturday, Sept. 10th, 7:00pm
Moraine Valley Community College
9000 W. College Parkway, Palos Hills
Bring a blanket or lawn chairs and a picnic basket for a double-
feature viewing of Lightyear and Jumanji: Welcome to the Jungle. 
The movies will be shown on a 16-foot inflatable screen on the 

Gateway, between buildings F and M on the Moraine Valley College 
campus. Concessions will be available onsite. Alcohol and smoking 
are prohibited. In keeping with the “Lightyear” theme, visitors 
are encouraged to bring a new toy to be donated to the Pediatric 
Oncology Treasure Chest Foundation. Everyone who brings a 
donation will be entered into a special drawing for a gift card. 
For more information, weather contingencies or updates, visit 
morainevalley.edu/movies or call the communications office at 
(708) 974-5281.

Tails on the Trails
Sunday, Sept. 11th, 7:00am-dusk
The Morton Arboretum | 4100 IL-53, Lisle
During the Tails on the Trails dog-friendly event, guests can explore 
the Arboretum’s 16 miles of trails, visit the Pet Expo with vendors 
from local businesses and organizations, and learn about dog 
adoption and volunteering opportunities at local animal shelters. 
Dog-friendly days are the only times that non-service dogs are 
allowed in cars or on the grounds of the Arboretum. The vendor 
expo runs from 9:00am-4:00pm. Timed-entry admission is required 
for members and guests, and tickets for dogs are $5 each. For 
tickets and information, visit mortonarb.org. 

Opening of The Grand Garden
Sunday, Sept. 18th, 1:00pm
The Morton Arboretum | 4100 IL-53, Lisle
The Morton Arboretum will open its lush, colorful new 2-acre “The 
Grand Garden” to the public as part of its yearlong centennial 
celebration. The centrally located gathering space, just steps away 
from the Visitor Center, spans the length of about two-and-a-half 
football fields. Volunteer docents will be available throughout the 
garden until 4:00pm on the opening day to answer questions. 
Access to The Grand Garden is included free with timed-entry 
admission to the Arboretum.

Discovering Spiders
Sunday, Sept. 18th, 1:30-3:00pm
Little Red Schoolhouse Nature Center
9800 Willow Springs Rd, Willow Springs
Come learn about our eight-legged friends. Search, identify and 
learn about the amazing adaptations of these arachnids. For more 
information or to register, call (708) 839-6897. Cost: FREE.

St. James’s Gate Live
Saturday, Sept. 24th, 8:00pm
The Carraig Pub at Chicago Gaelic Park
6119 147th St., Oak Forest
One of the Northwest’s most popular and exciting Irish bands 
brings its unique sound that spans many traditions, genres and 
styles, to The Carraig Pub. Performing everything from traditional, 
popular and original compositions, St. James's Gate has been 
lighting up stages with fiery Irish music for many years. The band 
continues to grow and evolve, always exploring new musical 
territories.  This crowd-pleasing band has performed in a myriad of 
performances from festivals to stunning resorts, as well as some of 
the liveliest pubs throughout the Pacific Northwest. The band is in 
town in support of its fifth CD, which features a number of original 
compositions and some blazing new sets. For more information, 
call (708) 687-9323.

Seasonal Pop-Up
Sunday, Sept. 25th, 1:30pm
Little Red Schoolhouse Nature Center
9800 Willow Springs Rd, Willow Springs
Pop over for a naturalist-led outdoor activity. Mother Nature will 
choose what’s in store for visitors of all ages. No registration is 
required. Drop on in! In English and Spanish. Cost: FREE.

Orange and Brown Orange and Brown 
Game ReturnsGame Returns
Following a two-year hiatus, the Orange and Brown Game re-Following a two-year hiatus, the Orange and Brown Game re-
turned to Shepard High School Aug. 19th to celebrate the start turned to Shepard High School Aug. 19th to celebrate the start 
of the football season.of the football season.

The Shepard community traditionally gathers the Friday be-The Shepard community traditionally gathers the Friday be-
fore the Bulldogs’ season opener to celebrate the start of a new fore the Bulldogs’ season opener to celebrate the start of a new 
season. Canceled due to COVID-19 in 2020 and the installation season. Canceled due to COVID-19 in 2020 and the installation 
of the new turf field last fall, the community barbecue attract-of the new turf field last fall, the community barbecue attract-
ed hundreds of students, parents, grandparents, alumni and ed hundreds of students, parents, grandparents, alumni and 
friends.friends.

The event this year featured a student tailgate for the first time.  The event this year featured a student tailgate for the first time.  
Booster Club sold spirit wear while the freshman and sophomore Booster Club sold spirit wear while the freshman and sophomore 
teams faced one another, and the varsity offense scrimmaged teams faced one another, and the varsity offense scrimmaged 
the defense.the defense.

Coaches and players huddled before the freshmen faced 
the sophomores at the Orange and Brown Game at 
Shepard High School on Friday, Aug. 19th.
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Stop by your local Cricket store located at:
13150 S. Cicero Avenue in Crestwood

^5G requires a compatible device and is not available everywhere. For 5G coverage, see 
cricketwireless.com/map. 
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CRESTWOOD RESIDENTS  
are invited to place free 
advertisements in the 
Crestwood Adviser.  
Free classified ads are 
offered to Village of 
Crestwood residents only 
and are limited to 20 words 
or less and can include 
information related to the 
following items:

Garage Sales 
Lost and Found
Large Appliances
Automobiles
Motorcycles
Boats and Trailers

FREE CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING FOR 
CRESTWOOD RESIDENTS!

NON-RESIDENTS AND 
AREA BUSINESSES 
can place classified 
advertisements for goods 
and services for just $5.00 
for twenty words under the 
following categories:

Garage Sales
Appliance and Electronics 
Sales
Transportation 
(Cars, Boats, Motorcycles)  
Homes for Sale or Rent
Apartments for Sale  
or Rent
Employment Openings
Jobs Wanted

To place your classified ad 
call 708-293-1430

HoDoKu - v2.2.0
Easy (220)

1 7 9
4 5

3 8 9 5 1
3 9

1 9 7 3 4 6 5
3 6
6 8 1 4 7

7 3
4 1 2

SUDOKU
Fill in the grid with digits in such a manner that every row, 
every column and every 3x3 box accommodates the digits 
1 – 9, without repeating any.

CROSSWORD

*Sudoku and Crossword Answers appear in next issueFun & Entertainment

AUGUST
Crossword Solution

AUGUST
Sudoku Solution

FOR SALE
Cuisinart CPC-600 series electric 6-qt pressure cooker, gently 
used. All parts, owner’s manual and extra seal included. Nor-
mally $120, asking $60 OBO. Call (708) 824-9400.

ROOM FOR RENT
Crestwood location, utilities & cable included. Call (773) 948-
0323 for more information.

SERVICE MECHANIC NEEDED
T.M. Tire Co. First-shift hours. Driver’s license preferred. Will-
ing to train. Apply in person or call (708) 597-3078 for more 
information.

WANTED
Seeking LP record albums, pre-1975 baseball cards & all col-
lectible cards. For records, call John at (708) 860-9562. For 
collectible cards, call Gary at (708) 363-4559.

Crestwood’s very own ongoing strip... 

94 South by Jim McGreal 

Craig, Kenneth R., passed away suddenly on Aug. 26th, 2022, at his Crest-
wood residence at the age of 63 years. U.S. Army Veteran. He was the proud 
father of Kaitlin (Nick) Ferguson, Julianna Craig, and Ryan Craig. Loving son of 
Irene (the late Kenneth M.) Craig. Dear brother of Carolyn Craig. Fond uncle of 
Courtney (J.P.) Martinez and Kiley (Ryan) James. Devoted fan of the Chicago 
White Sox. Visitation was held Monday, Aug. 29th, at the Becvar & Son Funeral 
Home, 5539 W. 127th Street, Crestwood, with a funeral Mass taking place at 
St. Alexander Church, 7025 W. 126th Street, Palos Heights. Interment Resurrec-
tion Cemetery, 7201 S. Archer Avenue, Justice. In lieu of flowers, donations to 
the Wounded Warrior Project  
(www.woundedwarriorproject.org) are appreciated. For more information, call 
(708) 824-9000 or visit www.becvarfuneralhome.com

McDermott, Barbara H., 97, was welcomed into the arms of Jesus on Aug. 
24th, 2022. She is predeceased by her beloved husband of 62 years, Bernard 
Gerald, her parents, Joseph and Barbara, and siblings Madeleine, Joseph, 
Kathleen, Charles and Agnes. She is beloved by her children Susan (Keith) 
Hall, Daniel, James and her grandsons, Shane and Michael. She also loved her 
many nieces and nephews. She was a freelance writer, assistant editor, teacher 
at Our Lady of the Ridge for 23 years, and a real estate agent for 13 years. 
She was very active in Our Lady of the Ridge and Incarnation parishes. She 
was a member of the Chicago Women’s Club, Palos Heights Women’s Club, 
Chicago Outdoor Art League, Infant Welfare Society of Chicago, and Friends of 
American Writers. As a minister of care with the Sunshine Girls of Our Lady of 
the Ridge, she visited the sick and homebound. She was a loyal Chicago Cubs 
fan for 80 years. Barbara was a lifelong Catholic who devoted her life to Jesus, 
prayer and faith put into action. She wants to be remembered as “Loving God, 
Loving Family and Loving Friends.” Visitation took place Tuesday, Aug. 30th, 
2022, at the Becvar & Son Funeral Home, 5539 W. 127th Street, Crestwood, 
with a Mass of the Christian Burial taking place Wednesday, Aug. 31st, at St. 
Linus Catholic Church, 10300 Lawler Avenue, Oak Lawn. Interment private at 
Abraham Lincoln National Cemetery in Elwood, Ill. In lieu of flowers, please 
donate to the Williams Syndrome Association 
(www.williams-syndrome.org) in honor of Shane Hall.  (708) 824-9000 or 
www.becvarfuneralhome.com

Taaffe, Richard E., U.S. Army Veteran, of Crestwood, passed away Tuesday, 
July 26th, 2022, at the age of 82 years. Devoted son of the late Richard and 
Augusta Taaffe. Dear brother of the late Anne Cory. Cherished uncle of Penny 
Cook and Gene Cory, and great uncle and great-great uncle of many. Fond 
friend of Larry Nolan and many more. Longtime volunteer with the Crestwood 
Fire Department. Visitation took place Sunday, July 31st, 2022, at the Becvar & 
Son Funeral Home, 5539 W. 127th Street, Crestwood. Entombment will occur 
Nov. 1st, 2022, at 1:00pm, at Abraham Lincoln National Cemetery in Elwood, 
Ill. For more information, call (708) 824-9000 or visit 
www.becvarfuneralhome.com

Trent, Darlene A. (nee Bleier), of Crestwood, passed away Monday, Aug. 
1st, 2022, at the age of 82 years. Beloved wife of William C. Trent and 
cherished sister of the late Ronald (Rita) Bleier. Devoted mother of Darlene 
(John) Shilka, Mary (Owen) Conrad, the late Chris (Mary) Trent, and Elizabeth 
(Tom) Surma. Loving grandmother of John (Camila) Shilka, Lauren Trent, Brian 
Shilka, Josh Catoire, Chris Surma, Jacob Surma, and Matthew Surma. Fond 
aunt of many nieces and nephews. Visitation Sunday, August 7, 2022, from 
3:00pm to 8:00pm at the Becvar & Son Funeral Home, 5539 W. 127th Street, 
Crestwood. Family and friends will directly gather Monday at Peace Memorial 
Church, 10300 W. 131st Street, Palos Park, for a visitation from 11:30am until 
time of Mass at 12:00pm. Interment Evergreen Cemetery, 3401 W. 87th Street, 
Evergreen Park. In lieu of flowers, the family requests to plant a tree in memory 
of Darlene A. (Bleier) Trent or donate to the Pancreatic Cancer Action Network 
(www.pancan.org). For more information, call (708) 824-9000 or visit 
www.becvarfuneralhome.com

OBITUARIES
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Hello Residents,

The Crestwood Recreation and Wellness Center Staff are gearing 
up for the early fall season! Along with the activities and events 
listed here, please visit www.crestwoodfitness.com to keep updated 
on what is happening in the building and community with the 
CRWC! As always, feel free to reach out to us by calling us at our 
new phone number, (708) 659-4800, or email us at crwcsports@
crestwood.illinois.gov.

Games and practices are about to begin for our Fall Ball baseball 
program. Show your support by going out to Playfield Park and 
cheering on your Crestwood Crush teams on weeknights and 
weekends over the next 6 weeks. The concession stands will be 
open, and community involvement is highly encouraged. 

Our newest 6-week session of swim lessons begins Sept. 6th 
through Oct. 15th. Registration began Monday, August 15th. Our 
lessons do fill up fairly quickly. If you happen to miss registration, 
don’t you worry — our swim lessons run continuously throughout 
the year. Every 6 weeks or so, we will have information for our 
new session. Our last session of the year will begin Oct. 25th and 
run through Dec. 10th with a break week Nov. 22nd-27th for the 
holiday. Registration for this session begins on Monday Sept. 26th. 
Feel free to call us at (708) 659-4800 with any questions.

Looking for a part time job that works around your school hours? 
The CRWC is hiring swim instructors to help teach our children’s 
swim lessons. Hours are part time on Tuesday and Thursday 
evenings, and Saturday mornings. If you are interested in joining 
our team, please email crwcsports@crestwood.illinois.gov for more 
information and for where you can find the application.

Come join us for yoga with our new instructor Dr. Brendan Meany. 
Dr. Meany has years of experience teaching yoga among various 
other sports. He will be teaching classes on Wednesday evenings 
from 6:00-7:00pm and 7:15-8:15pm beginning Wednesday, Sept. 
14th. Yoga classes take place here at the CRWC. Feel free to come 
and sign up anytime for the upcoming 6-week session. 

The CRWC is happy to announce our partnership with the Morton 
Arboretum. Their mission is to beautify Crestwood by planting 
trees throughout the village. Together we plan to plant 18 trees 
by Walker Park on Oct. 19th from 9:30am until 12:30pm, and are 
looking for volunteers! If you are interested in volunteering your 
time planting trees for our village, please call us at (708) 659-
4800 for more information, or visit www.chicagorti.org/events to 
register for the event. 

Cityside Volleyball Club is coming to the CRWC! Cityside is a 
club affiliate of 1st Alliance Volleyball Club, providing teams for 
youth athletes ages 11U-14U. We are excited to begin working 
closely with Cityside Volleyball in providing camps and hosting 
tournaments for the community.

We are happy to announce our annual Island to the Wood 4.6 
Wiffle Ball Tournament! This is a double-elimination tournament 
with a full day of live entertainment, a beer garden and food 
vendors. It will be located at the Walker Park softball fields on 
Saturday, Sept. 10th. We are looking for all teams, sponsors and 
food vendors who are interested in participating in our annual 
event. Call or come on in to the CRWC for more information. Fliers 
and team registration forms can be found on our website under 
“Wiffle Ball Tournament.” Spectators are welcome the day of the 
event to come out and support your community at Walker Park.

Junk in the Trunk will be held here in the CRWC parking lot on 
Sunday, Sept. 18th, from 9:00am-1:00pm. You can find the sign-
up form on our website at crestwoodfitness.com or you can come 
in person to the CRWC to secure your parking spot. The CRWC is 
looking for food vendors and anyone selling new or used goods, 
and is encouraging community involvement!  The registration 
deadline will be Friday, Sept. 9th, so gather your items for resale 
and get ready for our annual event. We encourage the community 
to come out and buy some treasures from your neighbor’s trunks. 

Our annual Trunk-or-Treat event will take place in the Rec Center 
parking lot on Saturday, Oct. 29th from 12:00-2:00pm. We are 
looking for any sponsors or trunks that want to be featured 
in our event. If you would like to feature your decorated trunk 
or business, please see more information on our website at 
crestwoodfitness.com or email jrandich@crestwood.illinois.gov. Be 
sure to supply enough candy for 300+ children. The best-decorated 
trunk will win a prize! Deadline for vehicle entries is Oct. 21st. 
There will be costume contests every hour for the children, and 
registration is not necessary. This is a free event. 

Rocco Mossuto

5331 W. 135th | Crestwood, IL 60418  

708-659-4800 

Walker Park
139th St, 60445
October 19, 2022
9:30 AM - 12:30 PM

Crestwood is teaming up with
Chicago Region Trees
Initiative to plant 18 native
trees at Walker Park. Join us
for this fun event! No
experience necessary. Please
bring water, closed toed
shoes, and sunscreen. 

Volunteers Needed!
Help plant trees

in Crestwood

Learn more and register at: 
www.chicagorti.org/events

Come join us with Dr. Brendan 
Meany on Wednesday nights for 
an evening yoga class. Classes 

are held here at the CRWC        
located at 5331 W 135th St in 

Crestwood.  We open up our     
indoor yoga room for weekly 

classes with Dr. Meany.          
Registration takes place here at 

the CRWC.  
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Fees: Resident $41.00  /   Non-Resident $46.00  

 Crestwood Wellness and Recreation Center 

 708-659-4800 

 Crestwoodfitness.com 

 crwcsports@crestwood.illinois.gov 


